August Meeting 2025
The Monthly Town Board meeting was called to order Tuesday, August 12, 2025 at 7 pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was said along with a prayer from Supervisor Marschke.  A list of those in attendance is on file in the clerk’s office.  All Board members were present. Open meeting law requirements have been met. 

Agenda – Motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Becker to approve the agenda; motion carried.

Minutes – Motion was made by Becker and seconded by Marschke to approve the minutes from June and July; motion carried. 

Presentation on Town Development – Doug Buck passed out a pamphlet on a housing project similar to what they did in Sheboygan.  A presentation was then given by Tim Roehl and Doug on new development opportunities in the Town and how the process worked for them in Sheboygan.  It was noted this is a lengthy process and many steps need to be taken. This is being done to help reduce the burden of costs to residents on the sanitary district.  Next step would be adopting a resolution, hire attorney and firm and form a non-profit.  Questions were taken and answered from the residents.  More informational meetings will be held at later dates.

Town Committees/Departments:
· Park – Kasey gave an update.  
· Dump/Recycling – Marschke gave an update. We now have a rotation of 5 people to work there.
· Hall – tables are for sale; contact a Board member for these.  Chris Huck and Jolene Fassbender are now handling the maintenance and cleaning in Hall and Shelter.
· Sanitary District – No updates; waiting to start up. Could be eligible for more funds to help us.
· Fire Department – Mark gave an update.
· Cemeteries – Need trustees for Stone Cemetery.

Citizens Comments and Concerns –
· Speed sign might be helping slow people down.
· Crosswalk would be nice by the Church. 

Correspondence received by Chairman and Clerk/Treasurer –
· WTA Convention October 12-14; Chris will be attending.
· One bartender license application; waiting on 2nd page from applicant.

Treasurers Report – Clerk read report.  Supervisors compared the cancelled checks to the bank statement from July.  A motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Becker to accept the Treasurer’s report; motion carried. 
 
Bills - A motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Becker to pay all bills as presented, checks #27640-#27672 for $36,239.89; motion carried.
  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjourn – Motion was made by Becker and seconded by Marschke to adjourn at 8:41 pm; motion carried.

Chris Merkes								Next Meeting September 9
Clerk/Treasurer
